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Memo

To:
Planning Commissioners 
From:
Scott Edelman, Senior Planner
Date:
October 10, 2007
Re:
Procedural Code Change Proposals
The attached document is an initial draft of the procedural code changes proposed by Community Development Department staff.  Proposed language to be added is in bold red font.  Proposed language to delete is in underlined blue font.  We have been referring to these amendments as “housekeeping” because the majority of the proposed changes are intended to address one of the following procedural issues:
1. Eliminate inconsistencies among different sections of the development code.

2. Change the procedural language to be consistent with the actual procedures and policies by which staff has been directed to follow.

3. Avoid policy that conflicts with state law.

4. Reinstate language regarding enforcement of the development code that was accidentally replaced in a past code revision.

5. Allow review of some smaller subdivisions (four to ten lots) to be processed administratively without requiring a public hearing unless specifically called up by the Planning Commission.

In order to provide the appropriate context, the entire text is included in this document for any section with a change proposed.  Only the section headings are included for sections in which there are no proposed changes.

Please review and be prepared to discuss the attached document at the Planning Commission meeting on October 16.  Due to the number of proposed changes, staff expects the discussion to require at least two meetings prior to setting a formal public hearing.  
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